

VILLAGE OF PLEASANT PRAIRIE NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that there will be a **PUBLIC HEARING** before the Village Board of the Village of Pleasant Prairie, Kenosha County, Wisconsin at the Village Municipal Building, 9915 39th Avenue on the 28th day of February 2022 at 5:00 P.M., to consider the establishment of a Utility District per Section 66.0827 Wis. Stats for the purpose of paying street lighting expenses in the Prairie Highland Corporate Park.

A report concerning the utility district is on file at the Office of the Village Engineer, Pleasant Prairie Village Hall, 9915 39th Avenue and may be inspected at the Village Municipal Building, 9915 39th Avenue.

The Village Board meeting may be attended in person or virtually. Instructions on how to register and access the meeting virtually will be posted to the Village's website 24 hours prior to the meeting at www.pleasantprairiewi.gov/virtual.

If you wish to comment concerning the matter, comments will be received prior to and at the Public Hearing. If you would like more information, please contact Matthew Fineour, Village Engineer, at 262-925-6778.

Dated and posted this 10th day of February, 2022.

Jane G. Snell Village Clerk

Published: February 10, 2022